
 

The City of Palm Bay, Florida

LEGISLATIVE MEMORANDUM

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council

FROM: Suzanne Sherman, City Manager

THRU: Valentino Perez, Public Works Director; George Barber, Chief Procurement 
Officer

DATE: August 1, 2024

RE: Award of Bid: Pipe replacement, Unit 45 - IFB 20-0-2024 - Public Works 
Department (Timothy Rose Contracting, Inc, - $1,493,250).

SUMMARY:
At the request of the Public Works Department, the Procurement Department solicited bids on 
behalf of the City for the Unit 45 Pipe Replacement. The intent of this solicitation was to seek bids 
from qualified contractors to furnish all labor, materials, and equipment for the construction of the 
Unit 45 Pipe Replacement. 

The bid was advertised to approximately 2686 vendors, of which 54 downloaded the plans. Four 
(4) bids were received, and the Procurement Department staff have reviewed the bids for 
responsiveness. The Public Works Department staff have reviewed the low bid for responsibility 
and ability to perform the scope of work and found the low bid to also be responsible and able to 
perform the work. 

Staff recommends Timothy Rose Contracting, Inc. of Vero Beach, FL for award of IFB # 20-0-2024, 
Unit 45 Pipe Replacement.

REQUESTING DEPARTMENTS:
Public Works
Procurement

FISCAL IMPACT:
The estimated budget for this project was $1,715,311.05. Total project award will be 
$1,493,249.50.  Funds are available in Stormwater System Repair & Maintenance account 461-
7084-541-4648, project 23SU04.
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STAFF RECOMMENDATION:
Motion to approve award of IFB # 20-0-2024, Unit 45 Pipe Replacement to Timothy Rose 
Contracting, Inc. of Vero Beach, FL.

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Tabulation Sheet


